

CREATIVE EDUCATIONAL SERVICES

P.7 PRE- MOCK EXAMINATIONS 2025

ENGLISH

Time allowed: 2 Hours 15 Minutes

INDEX NUMBER

--	--	--	--	--	--	--	--	--

Candidate's Name: _____

Candidate's Signature: _____ Date: _____

School's EMIS Number: _____

District Name: _____

Read the following instructions carefully

1. The paper has two sections: A and B.
2. All the working for both sections A and B must be shown in the spaces provided.
3. All working must be done using a blue or black ball – point pen or fountain pen. Diagrams must be drawn in pencil.
4. Un necessary changes of work may lead to loss of marks.
5. Any handwriting that cannot easily be read may lead to loss of marks.
6. Do not fill anything in boxes indicated: **"For Examiners' Use Only:** and those inside the question paper

SECTIONS	MARKS
SECTION A	
SECTION B	
TOTAL	

SECTION A: 50 MARKS
(Questions 1 to 50 carry 1 mark each)
Sub – section I

In each of the questions 1 – 5, fill in the space with a suitable word.

1. We should _____ in a treated mosquito net to avoid Malaria.
2. The front _____ of the school bus has burst.
3. My father will deposit some money _____ his bank account tomorrow.
4. Matayo ran so _____ that they won the race.
5. _____ smart the pupils are today!

For each of the questions 6 – 15, use the correct form of the word in the brackets to complete the sentence.

6. Farmers usually plant their crops during the _____ season. (rain)
7. _____ eaten the cake, the children thanked the baker. (have)
8. One should not speak _____ to ones friend. (rude)
9. My auntie's _____ was held at St. Steven's Church. (Wed)
10. The time keeper had _____ the bell by the time the speaker sat down. (ring)
11. Their neighbour enjoys _____ music. (Congo)
12. _____ bus driver is a very kind person. (Us)
13. Many _____ were elected in Uganda last year. (lead)
14. The chief is the _____ man in our village. (wealthy)
15. Peter said that he would _____ apologize to his friends. (true)

In each of the questions 16 – 17, arrange the words in alphabetical order.

16. dog, hen, goat, bush

17. nymph, sauce, napkin, salad

In numbers 18 – 19, give the short forms of the given abbreviations.

18. Ought not _____
19. Honourable _____

For each of the questions 20 and 21, use each of the given words in a sentence to show that you know the difference in their meaning.

20.lead _____

21.lid _____

In question 22 and 23, give the plural form of the given word.

22.calf _____

23.road hump _____

In each of the questions 24 and 25, rewrite the sentence giving one word for the underlined group of words.

24.Are you able to move in the water?

25.I counted the spoons, folks and knives yesterday.

In question 26, re-arrange the work to form a meaningful sentence.

26.A mother driver, My is

For questions 27 – 30, write the full form of the given abbreviations.

27.Etc _____

28.A/C _____

29.O.K _____

30.i.e _____

Re-write these sentences as instructed in brackets without changing their meaning.

31.There is a possibility that the tailor will cut your cloth into pieces.(Re-write usinglikely)

32.Both teachers are handsome. (Re-write the sentence beginning: Neither of)

33. The poacher abused the bandits. The bandit abused the poacher. (Join the sentences usingand.....)

34. Mr. Ssemakula is the shyest teacher in our school. (Re-write the sentence using...shyer....)

35. The cruel woman tortured her children. (Re-write the sentence usingaccused)

36. "Sam, did you steal my DVD player?" asked the teacher. (Re-write the sentence beginning. The teacher asked Sam)

37. It was not necessary for the veterinarian to treat that skinny goat. (Re-write usingneedn't)

38. The cyclist was very irresponsible. He nearly caused a fatal accident. (Join the sentence usingsuchthat)

39. The invigilator did not cheat for the candidates. The supervisor did not cheat for the candidates. (Re-write beginning Neither)

40. I spoke to the plumber three months ago. (Re-write using since)

41. My nephew did not write a letter because he did not have a pen.

(Re-write beginning: If)

42. There is a lot of fertile land in Masaka district. (Re-write usingmuch)

43. The carpenter is smoothing the table. (Rewrite the sentence beginning: The table...)

44. Much as a cow is an animal, it needs to be cared for. (Re-write the sentence usingdespite)

45. The candidates sharpened their pencils before writing the answers. (Re-write usingafter.....)

46. By the time Musa closed his mouth he had swallowed five butterflies. (Re-write the sentence beginning: As soon as)

47. Every child in our school plays volley ball. (Rewrite beginning: All)

48. We are eager to see the Lord Mayor swearing in. (Uselook forward)

49. The seamstress bought a sewing machine. It was new. It was expensive. It was big. It was metallic. It was black. (Re-write as one sentence without using who and or which)

50. No news _____ (Complete the proverb)

SECTION B

51. **Read the passage and answer in full sentences the questions that follow.**

At Kiyembe Shopping Centre, there works some mistress called Nanjebe. She is so skilled that she sews Wedding and graduation gowns with attractive designs. All her garments are purchased at affordable prices.

Her eldest daughter, Nabisere is a designer, she knits school sweaters and weaves nice table cloths and carpets. She has a big stall in African Heritage village in Kampala city. Nabisere also carves beautiful sculptures which are mostly bought by foreign tourists from USA, Sweden, China and France because they are decorated with attractive designs.

Nanjebe and her daughter earn a lot of money from both local and foreign customers. In addition, Nanjebe and Nabisere usually exhibit their products at the Uganda Manufacturers Association ground at Lugogo. This has not only helped them to advertise their products but also widened their market.

Questions:

a) What is the passage about?

b) Where does Nanjebe work?

c) What is the name of Nanjebe's daughter?

d) Mention one country where Nabisere's foreign customers come from.

e) Why do you think foreign customers like sculptures?

f) Give another word with the same meaning as the following underlined in the passage.

Purchased _____

Earn: _____

g) Suggest a suitable title for this passage.

52. **Read the advertisement below and in full sentences answer the questions about it.**

Rajid Telephone Company
Pakalast telephone on sale at shs30,000
We are located at Mbogo Rd
Opposite Multiple Industries
Pakalast Telephone has the following features.
Torch Face book
Fm Radio Calendar
Blue tooth Camera
Clock Internet
Its battery is very durable. It takes 15 days
Hurry don't miss this opportunity.

Questions:

a) What is the advertisement about?

b) Which company is advertising the telephone?

c) Which telephone is being advertised?

d) How much does this telephone cost?

e) Where is this company located?

f) Write Rd in full.

g) Which industry is opposite this company?

h) If one wanted to listen to music, which feature would one apply on this phone.

i) How useful is the torch to the user of their telephone?

j) Give the opposite of the word durable as used in the passage.

53. **Read the poem carefully and answer the questions that follow.**

Everywhere I go
I find noble man and women
Who are even ready to catch encroachers
And maintain law and order

Each minute that passes by
Sees three men and women very busy
Dealing with thieves, murderers
And child abusers.

No single day goes past
Without those men and women
Handling bad road users
By arresting and charging them accordingly
I thank these men and women so much
Because the country would be infected with criminal
Long live our committed police officer

By George Simple

Questions:

1. What is the poem about?

2. By whom was the poem written?

3. Where does the writer find noble men and women?

4. How do noble men and women handle bad road users?

5. Who are the noble men and women ready to catch?

6. Why does the writer thank the noble men and women?

7. Apart from thieves, mention one group of people the noble men and women deal with?

8. Who are the noble men and women talked about in the poem?

9. Give another word or group of words with the same meaning as:

i) Criminal _____

ii) Maintain _____

54. **The sentences below are in wrong order. Re-arrange them correctly to form a story about My Relatives.**

a) When I reached there, I was welcomed by his daughter.

b) I was glad to hear that.

c) My cousins told me how enjoyable it was to live with grandparents.

d) He lives with my grandmother in Jonjo village.

e) This means she is my aunt.

f) Last Monday I went to visit my grandfather

g) When they learnt that I was their cousin they were also happy

h) She told me that she was my aunt.

i) Later, my aunt showed me her four children.

j) They are two boys and two girls.

This image shows a full page of blank, lined paper. It features approximately 20 evenly spaced horizontal grey lines across its entire width, providing a template for writing or drawing. The margins are consistent on all sides.

END